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TOWN OF KILLINGLY

PERMANENT BUILDING COMMISSION (PBC)
Killingly Town Hall – Town Meeting Room, 172 Main Street, Danielson, CT  06239
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, November 1, 2017, 7:00 p.m.


1. Call of the Meeting and Roll Call:   Chairperson Tom Weaver called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Members Present: Marcel Lussier, Stewart Rivers, Thomas Weaver (Chairman), Kyle Zadora (Vice Chairman).  Member Absent with Notification: Daniel Toth.  Also Present:  Town Manager, Sean Hendricks, Community Development Administrator Mary Bromm, Superintendent of Schools, Steve Rioux, Maintenance and Operations Manager, Mike Vassar.
2. Citizens Participation:  None
3. Adoption of Minutes:
a.
September 21, 2017
MOTION #1 (11/01/17): made by Mr. Lussier SECONDED BY Mr. Zadora that the Permanent Building Commission approve the September 21, 2017 Meeting Minutes as presented

VOICE VOTE:  Mr. Rivers - Abstained
MOTION CARRIED

4. Unfinished Business:  
a.
KMS / KCS / GOODYEAR / Roof Replacements Projects:  Mary Bromm reported roofing projects are nearing completion.  The roof projects have various minor issues that are being reviewed and corrected.  The punchlists inspections have been scheduled and cancelled three times due to rain.  Meetings will be scheduled soon with the Architect, Clerk of the Works, Assistant Building Inspector, and contractors to determine punchlist items and review any remaining change orders and/or credits for the projects.  


GOODYEAR:  It was noted, there is a leak under review.  The process of corrective action will continue until the source and solution to the problem is determined.

KMS:  PBC reviewed the issue of damaged tiles in the cafeteria ceiling due to contractor error.  As a result, this project is expecting a credit.  However, it appears the old ceiling above the tiles is in disrepair and it would make sense financially to upgrade the ceiling at this time within this project.  This activity would not qualify for state reimbursement funds but would save money over the long term.  This would require additional services of the Architect at a cost to the Town.   
Estimated:

$2,300  Construction Documents
Estimated:

    $480 Administrative
TOTAL:

$2780  (KMS Contract)
MOTION #2 (11/01/17): made by Mr. Rivers SECONDED BY Mr. Zadora that the Permanent Building Commission approve increase Silver, Petrucelli contract by $2780.00 for the KMS roof project for design & construction document and administrative services to cover the cost of installing a new KMS Cafeteria Ceiling
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

b.
KMS & KCS ADA Project:  

Silver, Petrucelli & Associates provided a Draft ADA Improvements Report, dated August 31, 2017.  The ADA improvements identified are very costly.  Phasing of projects is being considered to aid in being more fiscally responsible in spreading out the financial impact to residents/tax payers.  Mary Bromm, Superintendent Steve Rioux, and Silver Petrucelli met to discuss ideas about phasing this project to help facilitate the budget for the project and the State of Connecticut reimbursement process.  The State reimbursement process for phasing does have requirements such as, but may not be limited to, 1) One classroom per grade must meet ADA, 2) All “Specials” areas must meet ADA, 3) Nurse/Admin Office must meet ADA, and 4) Adult Public restroom, one boys restroom and one girls restroom must meet ADA.  It was noted if the above noted configurations are met and are on one level no elevator or lift would be necessary.  

The next step is to meet with the State of Connecticut to determine a compliant phase I schedule of work.  The new scope of work will be brought back to the PBC for review and approval.
5. New Business:  None
6. Other: 
a.
Community Center Project:  Just a reminder that architect interviews are next Wednesday night starting at 7 pm in the Library Community Room.

b.
Make-Up Air at KMS: There was discussion on what is a make-up air project.  Discussion included the current condition of windows and replacement options.  Topics of discussion included, but were not limited to, proper/accepted ventilation options, make-up air configurations (roof top units expensive to re-configure), openable windows, modifications (or new) ducting, ceiling, and light fixtures all increase cost of upgrade, and code requirements.  
7. Correspondence: None
8. Council Member Reports:  None
9. Adjournment:
MOTION #3 (11/01/17): made by Mr. Rivers  SECONDED BY Mr. Zadora that the Permanent Building Commission adjourns the meeting at 8:15 p.m.
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted,
Sherry Pollard,
Recording Secretary[image: image1.png]



